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NEW BREMEN HIGH SCHOOL FOOTBALL

A major portion of this issue is being devoted to early
N.B.H.S. football. Even though you may not be interested in
sports (I'm not, either), | hope you will enjoy reading about
and seeing pictures of the early teams. This is the first time
an effort has been made to document New Bremen athletics,
except for the publication "65 Years of Cardinal Basketball”
put together by Jerry Brown in 1980. This issue deals mostly
with football and was initiated after we received an old-time
noseguard worn by Herbert Garmhausen, who was on the
football team all four years of high school (1905-1908). This
item was recently donated to the N.BHA. by Mr
Garmhausen's great-nephew, Paul Opperman.

New Bremen High School was organized in 1879 with a
three year course of study. This was after the Central School
on South Franklin Street had been completed in 1878. The
first graduation was in 1882, with only one graduate, Charles
Mesloh. The next two years also showed only one person to
graduate each year - in 1884, it was Albert C. Buss, who |
have written about before (January, 1999 issue). The
number gradually increased to 3, 4, 5, 6, with 5 years of no
graduates at all. By 1897, there were 9 graduates, 7 of them
boys, including Charles Steinebrey and Theodore
Tangeman. Mr. Tangeman was the first recorded N.B.H.S.
football coach - for the 1902 team. He graduated from Ohio
State University and became an attorney in New Bremen in
August, 1902. Charles Steinebrey served as a football
umpire in 1901.

COMPLIMENTARY COPIES

With each quarterly mailing of The Towpath, a
number of Complimentary Copies are sent to folks we
think might be interested in reading one or more of the
articles in that issue. If you are one of these people
and would like to continue receiving future issues,
please send the appropriate amount of dues
(subscription) to the above address. (P.O. Box 73)

In 1899, a four year course of study was instituted. It is
probably around this time that high school athletics were also
begun. This issue presents information gathered from The
New Bremen Sun, 1909, 1913, 1972 "Mirage" yearbooks,
pictures & information previously published by N.B. historian
Ralph May in The New Bremen Sun and The Evening
Leader, and from relatives of some of the early athletes.

YEAR 2000 MEMBERSHIP DUES
are now payable and must be paid by
March 15th, 2000. Check your mailing
label for your payment status.

| would like to thank Jerry Brown for his assistance in
researching this subject and for his thoughts and personal
memories about the return of football to New Bremen in 1971
when he was the H.S. Principal & Athietic Director.
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